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April 25, 2022 
 
Congressman Jason Crow (CO-06) 
District Office 
3300 S. Parker Road #100 
Aurora, CO 80014 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, 
 
This letter is to document the support of The Housing Authority of the City of Aurora, for Aurora Mental Health Center’s proposed 
FY2023 Community Project Funding request.  The proposed project will support the capital construction of a new behavioral 
healthcare center at 1290 S. Potomac Street in Aurora to provide co-located crisis services, withdrawal management and substance 
use disorder services, and immediate access to care for assessment and treatment.  
 
The Acute Care Center project will address increasing community demand for acute care services by expanding overall capacity, 
address barriers to care and eliminate confusion for first responders and community members regarding where to access care 
through co-location of services. The project will also improve client experience and engagement in treatment programs through a 
custom facility that incorporates trauma-informed architecture and design.  
 
The Housing Authority of the City of Aurora strongly supports the proposed project, as it will address priorities in access to 
healthcare services for the Aurora community. AuMHC currently operates these services at three locations, which do not have the 
capacity to meet increasing need for acute behavioral health services resulting from the pandemic. These disparate locations require 
first responders and the public to determine which location to access, creating unnecessary confusion, as well as the need to move 
clients across sites.  
 
The new facility will create “one stop” access for mental health and substance use acute care, conveniently located adjacent to the 
Medical Center of Aurora and a host of other medical service buildings, is visible from I-225, and located just south of a highway exit 
making it ideally located to meet the drop-off needs of first responders, support transitions of care from local hospitals, and 
promote coordination with other specialty healthcare providers located in this corridor.  The crisis, withdrawal management and 
access to behavioral health services that will be available at the new location are also essential points of collaboration with local law 
enforcement, judicial districts, hospitals, and first responders.  
 
Improved access will divert individuals experiencing an acute behavioral health need to AuMHC as a professional treatment 
provider, reducing unnecessary hospitalizations, incarceration, and first responder time. With co-located acute services, clients, 
community members, law enforcement and first responders will not have any burden to understand what kind of behavioral health 
help is needed or find the right location. 
 
We support the proposed model to create a one-stop comprehensive, trauma-informed care center. We will continue to collaborate 
with AuMHC regarding access and coordination between our agencies at the new location, and to identify additional community 
needs that could be addressed by the project. The proposal has our full support and we strongly encourage that this be identified as 
a priority community project for FY2023. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Craig A. Maraschky 
Executive Director 
The Housing Authority of the City of Aurora 
720-251-2077 











 

 
April 25, 2022 
 
Congressman Jason Crow (CO-06) 
District Office 
3300 S. Parker Road #100 
Aurora, CO 80014 
 
RE: Support for Aurora Mental Health Center FY2023 Community Project  
Funding Request 
 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, 
 
This letter is to document the support of the Arapahoe County for Aurora Mental Health 
Center’s proposed FY2023 Community Project Funding request.  The proposed project will 
support the capital construction of a new behavioral healthcare center at 1290 S. Potomac 
Street in Aurora to provide co-located crisis services, withdrawal management and substance 
use disorder services, and immediate access to care for assessment and treatment. The Acute 
Care Center project will address increasing community demand for acute care services by 
expanding overall capacity, address barriers to care and eliminate confusion for first responders 
and community members regarding where to access care through co-location of services. The 
project will also improve client experience and engagement in treatment programs through a 
custom facility that incorporates trauma-informed architecture and design.  
 
Arapahoe County strongly supports the proposed project as it will address priorities in access to 
healthcare services for the Aurora community. AuMHC currently operates these services at 
three locations, which do not have the capacity to meet increasing need for acute behavioral 
health services resulting from the pandemic. These disparate locations require first responders 
and the public to determine which location to access, creating unnecessary confusion, as well 
as the need to move clients across sites. The new facility will create “one stop” access for 
mental health and substance use acute care, conveniently located adjacent to the Medical 
Center of Aurora and a host of other medical service buildings, is visible from I-225, and located 
just south of a highway exit making it ideally located to meet the drop-off needs of first 
responders, support transitions of care from local hospitals, and promote coordination with 
other specialty healthcare providers located in this corridor.  The crisis, withdrawal 
management and access to behavioral health services that will be available at the new location 
are also essential points of collaboration with local law enforcement, judicial districts, hospitals, 
and first responders. Improved access will divert individuals experiencing an acute behavioral 
health need to AuMHC as a professional treatment provider, reducing unnecessary 
hospitalizations, incarceration, and first responder time. With co-located acute services, clients, 
community members, law enforcement and first responders will not have any burden to 
understand what kind of behavioral health help is needed or find the right location. 
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We support the proposed model to create a one-stop comprehensive, trauma-informed care 
center. We will continue to collaborate with AuMHC regarding access and coordination 
between our agencies at the new location, and to identify additional community needs that 
could be addressed by the project. The proposal has our full support, and we strongly 
encourage that this be identified as a priority community project for FY2023. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ARAPAHOE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 

Commissioner Nancy Jackson 
Chair of the Board 
5334 S. Prince St. 
Littleton, CO 80120 
303-795-4630 
 






